CABINET MEETING
28th May, 2002

Meeting commenced:
10.00 a.m.
"
ended:
10.35 a.m.
PRESENT:
Councillor Hinds - in the Chair

Councillors Antrobus, Connor, Lancaster, Lea, Mann, Sheehy, Warmisham and Warner
141.
APOLOGY FOR ABSENCE

An apology for absence was submitted on behalf of Councillor Merry.

142.
MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS
The minutes of the meeting held on 30th April, 2002, were signed by the Chairman as a correct record.

143.
MATTERS ARISING

Comprehensive Performance Assessment
The Director of Personnel and Performance reminded Members of the Seminar which had been arranged for 29th and 30th May on Corporate Self Assessment and recommended that consideration be given to the holding of a special Cabinet Briefing to discuss the criteria for self assessment.

RESOLVED:
THAT a special Cabinet Briefing be held at the rise of the Cabinet Meeting on 11th June, 2002, to discuss the criteria for self assessment, and that the Director of Personnel and Performance arrange similar workshops for other Members of the Council during weeks beginning 17th and 24th June, 2002.

144.
PLEDGE 4 (A SAFER SALFORD) UPDATE
Councillor David Lancaster, Lead Member for Community Safety, submitted a report on the progress to date in achieving the aims of Pledge 4 - A Safer Salford and commented that it was the responsibility of the political executives in each of the nine service delivery areas to monitor the success or otherwise of the initiatives.


The report contained measures to:-

· reduce crime and anti-social behaviour by working with the police and other partners.

· support community initiatives that prevent and reduce crime such as Neighbourhood Watch and Victim Support.

· reduce burglaries by 20% by 2004.

· monitor the number of racist incidents recorded and take action accordingly.

· improve the City's highway network.

· monitor the number of road accidents and take action accordingly.


RESOLVED:
THAT the report be noted; and that the Director of Development Services submit further reports on (a) measures to be taken in respect of motor cyclists and (b) how the measures will be monitored and reported back.

145.
STREET CRIME INITIATIVE
Councillor David Lancaster, Lead Member for Community Safety, submitted a report reminding Members that (a) the Street Care Initiative had started on 1st April, 2002, with the aim of reducing the incidents of robbery, theft from the person, possession and use of firearms and car jacking, (b) action plans to tackle street crime were being developed with partner agencies and (c) additional funding had been provided to the LEA and through the Children's Fund for work with children and young people.


RESOLVED:
THAT the report be noted.

146.
ANALYSIS OF THE COUNCIL'S END OF YEAR 2001/02


PERFORMANCE INDICATORS

The Chief Executive submitted a report providing a brief analysis of the Council's performance in respect of its end of year 2001/02 Best Value and Local Performance Indicators in comparison with performance in 2000/01.


RESOLVED:
THAT the report be noted; and that detailed consideration of performance take place at individual meetings to be held between the Chief Executive, Director of Personnel and Performance, Leader and Deputy Leader and the respective Director and Lead Member.

147.
PROPOSED AMENDMENT TO THE COMPOSITION OF THE GOVERNING BODY OF NEW CROFT HIGH SCHOOL

Councillor Keith Mann, Lead Member for Education, submitted a report seeking approval to a Variation Order to the existing Instrument of Government for New Croft High School which would have the effect of increasing the size of the governing body from 10 to 13 governors.


RESOLVED:
THAT the draft Variation Order to amend the existing Instrument of Government for New Croft High School be approved.

148.
REVIEW OF THE UNITARY DEVELOPMENT PLAN
Councillor Barry Warner, Lead Member for Development Services, submitted a report indicating that (a) the current UDP was outside its time frame (2001) and whilst many of the policies were not time limited, it was important to progress the review to ensure that the plan as a whole was current and relevant to the City, (b) having an up to date UDP was an important test under the Best Value process and (c) it was proposed to "fast track" the work towards a first Deposit Draft UDP by the end of September, 2002.

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the process for the production of the first Deposit Draft UDP be approved.



(2) THAT approval be given to the re-establishment of the Core Group of senior officers and Members to drive the review forward.

149.
NHS LIFT: INVOLVEMENT OF SALFORD CITY COUNCIL
Councillor Barry Warner, Lead Member for Development Services, submitted a report indicating that (a) the NHS Lift Project now wished to advertise for a private sector partner, and that in order to preserve the City Council's right to procure services from the Company at a future date it was necessary to be named as a contracting authority in the OJEC Notice.


RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the Council confirms its approval after consideration to the competitive negotiated procedures for the EU procurement process and for the City Council being named as contracting authority in the OJEC Notice seeking a private sector partner for the Manchester, Salford and Trafford NHS Lift Company.



(2) THAT the Council confirms that it would wish to be represented on the evaluation and selection panel.

150.
ADDITIONAL ITEM
The Chairman indicated that he had agreed that the following item of business which had not appeared on the agenda for the meeting should be considered as a matter of urgency, i.e. it had arisen since the agenda had been produced and it was necessary for a decision to be made at the earliest opportunity.

151.
VOLUNTARY AIDED STATUS FOR CANON WILLIAMSON CHURCH OF ENGLAND HIGH SCHOOL

Councillor Keith Mann, Lead Member for Education, submitted a report containing details of the intention of the Governing Body of Canon Williamson Church of England High School (a) to submit proposals for a change in status from voluntary contracted to voluntary aided school and (b) to demolish the two "ROSLA" blocks on the school site and modify the main building.

RESOLVED:
THAT the proposals of the Governing Body of Canon Williamson High School be supported.

152.
EXCLUSION OF THE PUBLIC

RESOLVED:
THAT, under section 100A(4) of the Local Government Act 1972, the public be excluded from the meeting for the following item of business on the ground that it involves the likely disclosure of exempt information as specified in Paragraph 1 of Part 1 of Schedule 12A to the Act.

153.
COMMONWEALTH GAMES UPDATE

Submitted a report of the Commonwealth Games Task Group indicating that (a) the planning and delivery for various aspects of the Commonwealth Games were on-budget and on-time and (b) the City of Salford continued to receive praise from the Games organisers for their efforts in ensuring the event at Salford Quays would run smoothly.


Members expressed concern at the continued lack of response and action from Railtrack to the request for the entrance to Salford Station to be cleaned and made presentable in time for the Commonwealth Games.


Concerns were also expressed with regard to the lack of action by Railtrack in respect of Pendleton Station and the Maypole Hotel.


RESOLVED: (1) THAT the Commonwealth Games Update be noted.




(2) THAT the Director of Development Services write to both the PTE and Railtrack, with a copy to the local M.P. concerning Salford Station, and submit further reports on (a) the partnership with Railtrack and (b) the current position re the ownership of various railway buildings etc., in Salford.
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